














































 
 

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & SUSTAINABILITY 
 

 

             404.371.2130(o) 
             404.569.1156 (c) 
      DeKalbCountyGa.gov 

 Global Task Force Building 
 330 W. Ponce de Leon Ave 
 Decatur, GA 30030 

 

 
TO:   Riley and Kimberly Palmer 

1880 Fern Creek Lane NE 
Atlanta, GA  30329 
 

FROM:   Mr. Marcus L. Robinson, Chief Building Official 
   DeKalb County Department of Planning & Sustainability 
   178 Sams Street, Suite A1500 
   Atlanta, Georgia 30030 
 
DATE: February 16, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: DeKalb County’s SBV Response Letter under the Provisions of DeKalb County Ordinance, Chapter 14, 

Article II, Section 14-44(1-5). 
   1880 Fern Creek Lane NE 

Atlanta, GA  30329 
      

The DeKalb County Inspections Division of the Department of Planning & Sustainability has reviewed your stream buffer variance 
application for the ‘1880 Fern Creek Lane’ project.  The review was conducted to consider the potential impacts of the proposed 
project’s encroachment on the buffers to State waters as factored within Georgia Erosion and Sedimentation Act (GESA) and 
Georgia’s National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES). 
 
Thank you for your Stream Buffer application (AP# 1246303) received on 2/08/2023 for the proposed addition to the  
main dwelling at the subject address above.  Your application for administrative variance was reviewed on 12/14/2022 and 
has been denied.  The reason for the denial is that the proposed request violates DeKalb County ordinance Sec. 14-44.1(b)(6) c.: 

c. No stream buffer variance shall be granted by the director for additions or redevelopment of existing single-

family residential structures within the existing or year 2025 built-out condition flood plain. 

You have the right to appeal this decision before DeKalb County Zoning Board of Appeals. Should you choose to appeal this 
decision, please go to the ZBOA website, and fill out the ZBOA application: 

(https://www.dekalbcountyga.gov/planning-and-sustainability/zoning-board-appeals-guidelines-checklists-and-calendars )  
You will also find the filing and meeting dates for ZBOA, as well as the contact email information. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tscharner Ryder, Land Development Inspections Division, at 678-300-5259. 
 
 
Marcus L. Robinson, C.B.O. 

Chief Building Official 

Chief Executive Officer 

Michael Thurmond 

 

Interim Director 

Cedric Hudson 
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